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REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR FOR SUSTAINABLE REGENERATION
TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING ON 21 DECEMBER 2010
TITLE:
Highway Maintenance and Network Recovery 
RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Lead Member endorses the Capital Gateway Bid for Highway Maintenance and Network Recovery.
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report seeks lead Member endorsement, of the Capital Gateway Bid, which was submitted to fund the Highway Maintenance and Network Recovery Plan, for the continued improvement of roads and footpaths within the city.
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Capital Gateway Mandate – Network Recovery Plan 
(Available for public inspection)
KEY DECISION:
YES 
DETAILS: Details are as per the attached Capital Gateway Mandate – Network Recovery Plan.
KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Highway Safety.
EQUALITY IMPACT ASSESSMENT AND IMPLICATIONS:
The resulting improvement in road condition will improve accessibility to all residents and travellers using Salford’s roads in a rational and fair way.
ASSESSMENT OF RISK: The risks to the successful implementation of the Network Recovery Plan are:
· Delay.  That will result in not being able to use preventative maintenance techniques because of the weather.  Only more expensive techniques will be available in the winter months.  Hence less of the network will be covered and there will be a greater number of expensive pothole repairs this winter.

· Insufficient funding is made available.  The network recovery Plan represents the cheapest possible option.  Failure to fund it fully, and in sufficient time, will result in a deteriorating network with at least £4 million increase in repair costs every year.

· Funding is subsequently withdrawn.  Again the highway network will deteriorate and become more expensive to maintain and repair.

SOURCE OF FUNDING:  Lead member approval of the Capital Gateway Mandate – Network Recovery Plan
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS: Supplied by Tony Hatton
The recommendations in the report will strengthen the Council’s position in defending third party highway/tripping claims.  As the report refers to, it is legally accepted that it is not possible to maintain the highway completely free of all defects.  Section 58 of the Highways Act 1980 provides the council with a possible defence to claims if it can adequately show that there was a sufficiently robust regime in place to inspect and maintain the highway, provided it is adequately carried out and the Council had no prior knowledge of the defect before any alleged incident date.  By implementing the recommendations the Council will be better placed to either repudiate more third party highway claims entirely, or reduce the level of damages payable should settlement be deemed appropriate.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: Supplied by Alison Swinnerton
The current approved capital budget for Highways Investment including amounts carried forward from 2009-10 is £4.072m.  Assuming the previous gateway bid is forthcoming, in order to deliver the full Network Recovery Plan, further approvals will be required for capital resources as follows:

Year 1 – 2011 – 12 - £2.97M

Year 2 – 2012  - 13 - £1.06M

Year 3  - 2013 – 14 - £1.63M

OTHER DIRECTORATES CONSULTED: Not applicable
CONTACT OFFICER: Richard Goodwin 

TEL. NO: Ext 4019
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